Yonkers CSD 35 Project Meeting Minutes – March 15, 2023

Attendees:
KG&D-Brian Mangan
KG&D-Russell Davidson
Savin-Chris Dias
Savin-Nancy Barbera
Savin-Nick Furtado
J&M-Jim Woodward
Talt-Jose Castrellon
Piazza-Mike Comerford
Piazza-John Piazza
Piazza-Gus Carvajal
Piazza-Fran Bissinger
Lombardo-Christian Cerda






The meeting was called to order at 10:30 General:
· Piazza recording meeting
· No parking on sidewalk in front of Church
· No smoking anywhere on site
· 
Construction Schedule:
· Russ Davidson indicated Baseline Schedule was signed by all.

· Kane; Siteworks; Hull working

· 3rd Fl concrete pour will be conducted like 2nd floor.  In sections, sometime end of week of March 20th.

· Con Ed to perform Van Cortlandt Park Street work sometime next week.  No firm date was provided by Con Ed. 

· 

· Tristate-Submittal 123661-Color Samples Returned “Make Darker”.  According to Tristate they are as dark as they can be.  Brian Manger stated he is aware of that and will be making a determination as to color soon.



Field Coordination:
· 3rd fl concrete pour will be conducted as 2nd fl pour, in sections, sometime end of week of 3/20/23.
· Waterproofing of Community Bldg foundation walls and backfilling on-going
· Door Frames going up next -3rd fl deck 


Discussion after meeting:


Jim Woodward-J&M asked status of Bull #005.  Elevator Substitution.  John Piazza to discuss with Russ

Talt-$5,000 change order request-basement doors.  Install box near door strikes for pathway for wires (Piazza not aware of this issue). Jose indicated he would revise change order to remove the OH&P.  (C/O is due to code requirements).  Nick Furtado as ked Jose to submit a comparison breakdown.

Conduit to mud box-NIC Piazza










Coordination Drawings
 Talt sill outstanding

Record Documents & Daily Field Reports
· Reminder to upload daily field reports and sign in logs into Submittal Exchange. Use full names.


Permits
· Check all permits.
· Send copies of all renewed permits to Savin

Two Week Look Ahead
· All up to date

Construction Observations

· Per last meeting KG&D requested Piazza to confirm rebar coverage for brick shelf along CL 6.  Still pending confirmation from Piazza
· Roof insulation not an issue per Gus/SeaBreeze

Submittals

· All pretty much good for all subs

RFI’s

Outstanding:  166, 167, 173, 174

New Items

· Siteworks to price up proposed drainage to Radford an were sent sketch.
· Piazza to sub proposal




2 Week Look Ahead
· All are being submitted


Construction Observations
· KG+D responded to Piazza’s response regarding areas where concrete remediation took place.
· Doorway SA1 not over cut yet, Mike said on the list
· Waterproofing conditions in the basement where there are perpendicular walls where waterproofing is not continuous. Had meeting with waterproofer and Piazza prior to meeting to discuss what they are doing. Brian has email in to structural engineer to see what we can do differently.


Submittals
· Savin been sending out list to the Primes of what is owed, pending, never sent in.
· Brian still has some that need to be reviewed
· Metal panels – per Gus, shop drawings and calculations would be provided before noon today. He sent a portion of the document that he was working on but didn’t want to submit incomplete document. Calling 3 times a day.


RFIs
	Pending #73, 139, 153
· New ones are 161, 163. #163 is the same as the submittal. Not sure why. Answer provided through submittal.


New Items
· YPS to review proposed drainage with COY; no update from John Carr. He’s been trying to talk to Engineering.
· All Primes to review Bulletin #8 and send proposals. Missing Lombardo, promised this week.
· Talt to provide as builts for all in slab conduits.
· Piazza/COY Hold Harmless Agreement worked out
· Scaffolding Agreements signed off by MEPs

· KG+D send Piazza reminder about recessed drinking fountain at Café stair area alcove
· Chris stated passed fire alarm inspection.
· 2 COY inspections need to be done; only plumbing done. Hopefully 2nd can be done quickly. Can’t backfill yet
· Talt: trying to get in touch with Con Ed – set pole, status on tranformers, inspect manhole. Not responding. Nancy contacted them, Patrick passed on to James French; no response. Still trying to reach them. Generator installed, set, ready to go. Went right in!
· Block – load Tues/Wed, set block week March 6. Start door frames. Kane on site.
· Piazza/Mike: bump out resolved with trough. Doorway B08 has conflict with piping. Is that resolved? No, looked at. Slide door over a few inches to miss it? Should be on sketch. Brian said it will be.
· Shoot E-clips for fireproofing. Moving along. Trying to close outside.
· Steel ongoing. Start 3 floor decking, then go to 4th fl and roof. About 3 more weeks, weather permitting.
· Community Bldg waterproofing and backfilling going on. Loading dock area will be last section. Depends on how deep plumbing and electrical is in that area. Duct work not going in ‘til crane back outs. Have sleeves, ready to install. Next steel delivery date is 3- 4 weeks. Mike will coordinate.
· Russ: Bulleting #8 prices very high, sharpen your pencils best you can. Concerned they will be asked to bid out if they don’t get better prices. Do not want to do that. Build out of health suite coming in higher than the entire bldg. Jose said some of those items are extremely expensive. Russ said try to cut cost where you can.
· Talt work underground can’t happen again. If happens in elevated work you will need to move it. GC lays out walls, MEP put stuff in right place. Needs to be in right place.


Next meeting March 15.


Meeting adjourned.
